Miscellaneous
LAND AND WATER ADJUDICATORY COMMISSION
Notice of Receipt of Amended Petition

On May 29, 2013, the Florida Land and Water Adjudicatory Commission (“FLWAC” or “Commission”) received a petition to expand the Villages Community Development District No. 10. The petition was amended at the Division of Administrative Hearings on July 22, 2013. The Commission will follow the requirements of Chapter 42-1, F.A.C., and Chapter 190, F.S., as amended, in considering the amended petition.

SUMMARY OF CONTENTS OF PETITION: The petition, as amended, filed by the Villages Community Development District No. 10 (“District”), requests the expansion of the District to add approximately 99.3 acres of land located within Sumter County and the City of Wildwood, Florida. A general location map of the existing District is provided in Exhibit C to the amended petition and a metes and bounds description for the expansion parcel is provided in Exhibit B. After expansion, the District will encompass a total of approximately 1588.8 acres.
SUMMARY OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS: A statement of estimated regulatory costs (SERC) was prepared at the request of the District. The complete text of the SERC is contained as Exhibit G to the amended petition. The SERC’s overview of the proposed addition to District No. 10 indicates the District will provide community infrastructure, services, and facilities, along with their operations and maintenance, to a portion of the Villages (Development). The preliminary development plan for the 99.3 acres proposed to be included within the District includes 362 residential lots and supporting infrastructure.
A LOCAL HEARING WILL BE HELD AT THE TIME, DATE AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:
DATE AND TIME:
August 14, 2013, 10:00 a.m.
PLACE:
The Villages of Florida


Boardroom at District Offices


1894 Laurel Manor Drive


The Villages, Florida
Any person requiring a special accommodation to participate in the hearing because of a disability should contact Nancy Linnan, Carlton Fields, 215 S. Monroe Street, Suite 500, Tallahassee, Florida 32301, telephone (850)224-1585 at least two business days in advance in order to provide sufficient opportunity to make appropriate arrangements.

Copies of the petition may be obtained by contacting: Nancy Linnan, Carlton Fields, 215 S. Monroe Street, Suite 500, Tallahassee, Florida 32301, telephone (850)224-1585, or Barbara Leighty, Office of the Governor, The Capitol, Room 1801, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0001, telephone (850)717-9513.
